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Ref. No. 2016-146M 

Production Guaranteed Repair Discontinuance Bulletin 
Navigation Receivers  VIR-30A, VIR-31A, VIR-30M 

Pub. Date: 05-2017 

Summary 

Rockwell Collins will discontinue support of the 
Navigation Receivers VIR-30A, VIR-31A and VIR-30M 
due to obsolescence of key components. The VIR-30A 
and VIR-31A had previously discontinued production as 
communicated in the letter dated in March, 2016. 
   
We will continue to provide the service and support 

you have come to expect from Rockwell Collins on a 
parts available basis. Additionally, Rockwell Collins 
may still be able to offer assistance in troubleshooting 
and repairing this product.  
 

Am I affected? 

The following parts will discontinue support. 
 
Product Part number Replacement 

Type 
Replacement  
P/N 

VIR-30A 622-0876-XXX VIR-4000 822-1467-001 

VIR-31A 622-1239-XXX VIR-4000 822-1467-001 

VIR-30M 622-0877-XXX VIR-4000 822-1467-001 

 

Rockwell Collins will still be able to offer assistance in 
troubleshooting and repairing many of the affected 
LRUs. However, Rockwell Collins reserves the right to 
decline a request for service and/or a request for quote 
to repair the affected product.  
 

In addition, while Rockwell Collins may agree to 
attempt to repair a product, it does not guarantee the 
repair can be completed. In the event it is determined 
the product is beyond Rockwell Collins’ repair 
capabilities the product will be returned in ‘as-is’ 
condition. 
 

What are my options? 

Upgrade to VIR-4000 Navigation Receiver 
The VIR-4000 integrated Navigation Receiver is a fully 
digital device for use with Rockwell Collins Pro Line 
generations of avionics. The devices offer a variety of 
installation options. They are controlled by either an 
ARINC 429 signal or by a CTL-32G. With a CTL-32G, 

the radio’s self-diagnostic tests are enabled by the 

self-test button and displayed on the control.  
 

Contact Intertrade for used equipment 
Rockwell Collins Intertrade, a buyer and seller of used 
equipment, may have used product available should 
any LRU be deemed un-repairable. For more 
information contact Rockwell Collins Intertrade at 
1.319.378.3500, intertradesales@rockwellcollins.com, 
or on the web at 

http://www.rockwellcollins.com/intertrade/index.asp.  
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How can we help? 
Please call Rockwell Collins Customer Support at 
+1.319.295.5000. 
 

Building trust every day. 

Rockwell Collins delivers innovative aviation and high-
integrity solutions to commercial and government customers 
worldwide. Backed by a global network of service and 
support, we stand committed to putting technology and 
practical innovation to work for you whenever and wherever 
you need us. In this way, working together, we build trust. 
Every day. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information, contact: 
Rockwell Collins 
400 Collins Road NE 
Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52498 
+1.319.295.4085 
email: csmarketing@rockwellcollins.com 
www.rockwellcollins.com 
 


